
The Board of Bear Lake County Commissioners met in a special session to continue Department Budget 

Hearings on July 23, 2015 at 9:00 A.M. in the School District #33 Board Room in Paris, Idaho.  Members 

present were Chairman Vaughn N. Rasmussen, Bradley D. Jensen, Rex L. Payne and Cindy Garner, Clerk 

of the Board.  

Deputy Clerk Amy Bishop was also present helping in the budget process, Treasurer Tricia Poulsen joined 

the meeting also. 

Treasurer Poulsen presented her budget and went over it with the Commissioners.  Commissioners 

discussed various other proposed budgets.  Coroner Chad Walker joined the meeting and discussed his 

proposed budget also.  Commissioners reviewed the remaining proposed budgets and suggested several 

adjustments.  The clerk’s office will continue working on the proposed budgets to be presented for 

approval to publish the proposed budget at the August 10, 2015 meeting.   

Commissioner Payne made a motion to leave the regular meeting and go into an executive session 

pursuant to Idaho Code 67-2345 (b) to discuss personnel issues, seconded by Commissioner Jensen.  All 

Commissioners voted yes in a roll call vote. 

Commissioner Payne made a motion to leave the executive session and go back into the regular session, 

seconded by Commissioner Jensen, motion carried.  Commissioner Jensen will take care of a situation at 

the landfill.  

Commissioner Payne made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Jensen, 

motion carried. 


